
Dear Parents/ Carers,
Welcome to our weekly blog. Please do not hesitate to 
contact me if you have any ideas of how to make our 
school even better or would like to offer to help in school 
in some way.
Kind regards, 
Belinda Athey - Headteacher.

Headteacher’s 
Blog 

 Friday 13th September 2019.

Reminders and thanks!
Thank you so much for the amazing response to 
sponsoring sub base for our running track. We have 
only a few tonnes left to pay for meaning that our PTA 
will be able to cover the costs of the labour and 
machinery hire. Laura Weightman will be coming on 
Friday11th October at 2pm to officially open our 
track. Please join us! Class 2 will be heading straight 
back from Ford Castle to join everyone for this special 
occasion.
Class 3 trip 19th September please bring your 
own packed lunch.

Reading Challenge Success.
Well done to everyone who took part 
in our Reading Challenge. Over the 
holidays thousands of words were read 
whilst reading in some very unusual 
places! 

Zero Waste Week
We limited our waste this week by feeding 
the chickens suitable scraps from the 
kitchen and have sent away our empty 
crisp packets to the Terra cycle recycling 
scheme.Class 2 helped me in a novel way 
of collecting the packets!

Thank you Dave Milburn

Dave has sculpted this beautiful cross for our 
Wildlife area which we are developing now 
that our chickens have moved across there. 
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